From: BETH MERROW [mailto:befro68@yahoo.com] 
Sent: Wednesday, May 12, 2010 5:52 PM
To: Kowalski, Matthew; rob finch; befro68@yahoo.com; Kirk Smith
Subject: Windsong Condo Site Plan

	Dear Planning Commission,

 

My name is Beth Merrow and I live at 2103 Stone School Circle. My condo complex is next to the Windsong condo Site Plan. As of this moment there are maybe 10-12 families (units) occupied on Valencia Dr. We have had many issues with the people that are currently residing there. 

 

If this is truly a low income housing project (meaning people actually have to work to get in) but are at or below poverty level, then this is acceptable to the people in our complex. However if it is only for Section 8 recipients, then we are completely against it! The people that live there have made rude/crude/disgusting comments to our members, who are merely trying to sit on their back porches which unfortunately face that complex. Our residents, including my daughter and a new mother, have been threatened with verbal and physical threats as well as a weapon being produced. There are fights amongst them, they play loud music, they threaten the health and well being of our residents, there is yelling, and no respect for the communities surrounding them.

 

M. Kowalski of the planning commission told me that homeowners in the neighborhood behind them (Stony Brook) have also called to complain of these residents as well. Not only is it an extremely loud and volatile area, the kids, knock down our wooden fence, to cut through our property as short cuts. This is not acceptable, as we pay association fees to keep our land clean and free of destruction. If Stony Brook is complaining, then it is definitely and issue, as that neighborhood "used" to be the "hood". Used to be the worst area this side of town! Now they are complaining as well? Wow! U know the Valencia Dr. people are bad!

 

Perhaps the new builders could put a concrete or metal 8-10 foot fence up to at least reduce, them destroying our land and possibly decrease any interference to the residents that would like to enjoy their decks and patios at least on the side that divides us, if not behind the whole Windsong complex to protect the single homes in Stony Brook as well.

 

I don’t know how this area became a market value site to a Section 8 site, but I moved here to get away from the "hood". Now it seems the "hood" is being brought right back to me! It'll be like living in Willow Run if this project goes through and the amount of respectable residents on Stone School Circle will diminish as well! We take pride in our community. We all come together to help plant bushes, grass, trees, and to keep our kids safe. It doesn’t seem that we will live in a safe area if this goes through and/or we don’t get some type of safety compensation (at least a fence) to divide the two areas. 

 

Thanks for your time, 

 

E. Merrow


